AnnouncementRegardingCreationof Office of Title IXInitiatives
VicePresidentMichaelMurphy
Junell, 2015

DearCarnegieMellon CommunityMembers:

I amwriting to updateyou aboutanimportant staffingtransitionin ongoingsupportof Title IX. Title IX
obligationsreflect our long standingcommitmentto a universityculture that ensureghat all members
of our communitylearn,work andlive in an environmentfree from the threat and effectsof sexual
harassmenandsexualviolence With increasingguidancefrom the Departmentof Education’Office
for CivilRightsunder Title IX,coupledwith other relevantlawsandregulations we are augmentingour
staffingin this domain.l am pleasedo introduceyouto leadershipof the newly createdOfficeof Title IX
Initiatives.

HollyHippensteehasacceptedthe opportunity to serveaspart time interim Directorof Title IX
Initiatives



In closing | ampleasedto announcethis new office, which further positionsCarnegieMellon to do the
important work we havelongbeencommittedto in creatinga communityin whichmutualrespect,
personalintegrity anda culture of caringis universallyupheld.Pleasgoin me in thankingDickfor his
serviceandwelcomingHollyand Jamieto their roles. Effectivemid dune the Officeof Title IXInitiatives
will be locatedin WestWing Suite102. Updatedphonenumberswill be forthcomingand postedhere:
http://www.cmu.edu/policies/documents/SA _SH.htniollyand Jamiecanbe contactedviatheir
respectiveAndrewlDs:jaedward@andhbh@.

Sincerely,

MichaelMurphy
VicePresidentfor CampudAffairs



